
MID-COUNTY VOLUNTEER RESCUE SQUAD 
MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

OCTOBER 3, 2018 
 
The Mid-County Volunteer Rescue Squad Membership Meeting was called to order at 
7:35 p.m. October 13, 2018 at the squad building. 
 
The first item on the agenda was the Treasurer’s Report.  Treasurer Widenmyer 
reported that we spent approximately $4600 of which $461 was electrical work.  We 
received approximately $3800 of which $2666 were from ambulance calls, $650 from 
rent and the remainder from donations, fund raiser and a memorial.  Our bottom line 
remains ahead of last year. 
 
President Packett reported that Patrick Simmons is planning on leaving the Callao 
Squad and joining MCVRS. He will go through the normal application and is planning on 
beginning EMT training on November 12th from 7-9:00 p.m.  In addition to the continued 
outstanding work by EMT’s Howard Fones and Sue Fones, the President thanked Larry 
Bahl for stepping up and assisting on many calls. 
 
Captain Cockrell reported to the membership on the mold issue and remediation, 

removing tiles, adding vents, etc. There will be a vehicle check done on October 9th at 

2:00 p.m. Please assist if your schedule allows. There will be all-squad training on 10/25 

at 7:30 re: vehicles.  October 28th there will be a Trick or Treat event at the squad 

building.   A head count was taken for Symposium and for the Exhibit Hall (Norfolk).  

The new OMD is Lisa Todd from Riverside.  We will be storing additional oxygen bottles 

and the closet will be retrofitted to accommodate them. 

Jim Webber reported on the call volume (19 calls) and is preparing service awards for 

the Christmas Party. 

Vice President Parker discussed reinventing ourselves.  He wants the squad to be more 

visible in the community and give ourselves credit for our achievements 

Vehicle Officer Howard gave an update on the vehicles including the repair and 

replacement of tires. 

Member-at-Large Barton reminded everyone of the Christmas Party scheduled to begin 

at 6:00 December 7, 2018 at Indian Creek Yacht and Country Club.  Invitations are 

being printed and she needs input on additional invitees other that the membership. 

President Packett reminded everyone of Homecoming and that he would like all three 

units at the Homecoming on October 13th. 

Captain Cockrell asked everyone to indicate their winter wear order on the sign in sheet. 
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A reminder was given regarding Drug Box Protocols when the drug box is exchanged 

during a run.  Final miscellaneous issues were the ice maker and freezer, ballast light 

over the desk and sterile water (and other orders) for the squads. 

Finally, Captain Cockrell announced he is cleared to run calls 

The meeting was adjourned @8:05 p.m. (motion by Parker, seconded by Barton). 

 

 


